
Royal Highlands Bike Club Meeting

October 11, 2023

The monthly meeting of the RH Bike Club was called to order by President Tom Dixon at 4:02 p.m. in the 

Rec Center meeting room. Nine members and two new potential members were present. The new 

people, Kim and Denise Holtman, moved into Royal Highlands 5-6 months ago.

The minutes from the May meeting were read. There was a correction of the number of people in 

attendance was changed from 13 to 14. Mike Kowalski moved to accept the report. Alicia Cooke 

seconded. Motion passed.

Treasurer Dale Waddell was not present so there was no treasurer report.

Dale Waddell is relinquishing the duties of treasurer. Jerry Freisinger has agreed to become the new 

treasurer. Alicia Cooke made a motion for Jerry Freisinger to become the new treasurer; Barbara 

Kowalski seconded. The motion passed. Jerry will do all the duties that Dale did except Google Group, 

which may disappear. It does not work well and a simple mailing list may work better. Tom is looking into

this.

The Bike Club discussed the fall trip. Possibilities are:

Gainsville-Hawthorne, which we have ridden many times

Suncoast Trail which has been extended so there are new sections that we have not ridden

East Central Regional Rail Trail in Volusia and Brevard Counties

We will decide at the November meeting.

We also discussed the Bike Club Website. This summer it went belly-up, saying “site not found.” This 

happened because the new company that took the site over will not support generalized domain names,

so we had to buy our own domain – RHbike.org. This will cost us $15.00 a year in addition to the main 

charge of $45.00 a year.

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:50.

Respectfully submitted Lynda Streight for Secretary Linda smith.


